
Hay Lakes School
Principal: Mr. Lloyd MacKenzie

Assistant Principal: Ms. Karla Koleba
Box 249, Hay Lakes, AB T0B 1W0

Phone: (780) 878-3368

December 6, 2022

Dear Hay lakes School families:

We have been informed by the Village of Hay Lakes that, due to a repair project,

the Village will be without water for the entire day on Tuesday, December 13.

This means there will be no access to water at our school and, as a result, the

school will be closed for the day.

Any in-school exams or events that were scheduled for December 13 will be

rescheduled.

We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause. We are providing as much

advance notice as possible, so you can make whatever alternate arrangements you

need for your family.

Our school will operate ‘as usual’ until the water outage day on December 13 and

resume again on Wednesday, December 14.

Before the school day begins on December 14, the BRSD Facilities department will

flush out all the water lines at the school. In addition, we will provide bottled water,

as well as hand sanitizer, for the use of students and staff until the Village confirms the

water is once again safe for drinking and hand washing. If you’d like to send a full water

bottle to school with your child that would be appreciated.

Thank you.

Lloyd Mackenzie, Principal

Karla Koleba, Assistant Principal


